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Spring greetings to all you 

dedicated cemetery         

volunteers. The calendar 

says it’s spring and it is 

starting to feel like it. No 

complaints here, other than 

it may mean more hours on 

the lawn mower this year.  

As we prepare for spring, 

most cemeteries start    

planning for their annual 

meetings. The same is true 

for the DCCA. This newslet-

ter is your invitation to join 

us for our 19 th  Annual 

Meeting on April 23 rd , 

2015 at 7 pm. We will have 

two registration tables this 

year to shorten your sign-in 

times. It will be held again 

in the lower level of the 

First Congregational United 

Church of Christ on the cor-

ner of 7 th  and Elm Street in 

Alexandria. Four Directors 

have completed their 1st 

three -year term. We thank 

Sue Tvrdik, Kristi 

Wussow , Gabe Pipo and 

Gary Adamson for their 

dedication and interest, and 

we hope all will agree to run 

for a second term. Please 

come prepared if we need 

nominations from the floor.  

Our speaker for the evening 

will be Paul Amundson from 

Thrivent Financial. Our 

board has received questions 

on what savings plans might 

be practical for cemeteries. 

CD rates continue to       

produce very little, and we 

need that earnings income 

to help pay our yearly     

operating expenses. We  

encourage you to bring your 

questions!  

It may not be the most    

exciting read, but the MN 

statues 306.1 through 

306.99 cover regulations for 

operating public cemeteries.  

A number of statutes cover 

our financial issues. Other 

helpful information is also 

available on the MN Assoc. 

of Cemeteries website. We 

can all log -on by entering 

“guest” for your ID and  

password. Another helpful 

site is www.saveagrave.net .  

There is so much infor-

mation on line. Check it out!  

We continue attempting to 

create more awareness of 

our county cemeteries.    

Normal donations for my 

cemetery were down this 

year. We organized a special 

memorial service for our 

veterans at our cemetery 

and then gathered for our 

annual meeting. About forty 

people joined us for that 

service and contributed 

$475. That made up for less 

than normal donations from 

our annual meeting mailing.   

We have updated our    

mailing list to include about 

100 families this year and 

we will add families as lots 

are sold or burials occur.    

This year is the 150 th       

anniversary of the end of the 

Civil War. That would be 

another good reason to have 

a special service at the   

cemetery.  

Our 5 th  grade essay contest 

created more interest this 

year, and a 3 rd annual is 

already planned. We thank 

all of our sponsors including 

you, our members. Other 

sponsors included   

Alexandria VFW, Osakis 

VFW, Nelson Community 

Center, REA Operation 

Round-up, and Katalyst  

Communications. We thank 

you all and have recognized 

your contributions in several 

Echo Press articles. The   

Senior Perspective has also 

agreed to publish an article 

about the Civil War, our  

cemeteries and our essay 

contest. Our good friend,  

Rachel Barduson will be   

involved with that article.  

Watch for it in the May issue!  

Please visit the Find -A-Grave 

website for information on 

many burials in our county.  

Local volunteers have been 

hard at work this winter, 

entering burials not already 

included. My cemetery      

produced a spreadsheet of 

burials and worked with a 

Find -a-Grave volunteer in an 

effort to enter the most     

correct information possible.   

Our recorded burials,       

compared to the listing from 

the county, indicate more 

complete information is    

needed. The county infor-

mation did not include about 

10% of our total burials, so I 

encourage all cemeteries to 

send your burial information 

completely and in a timely 

manner to the Historical  

Society. We are fortunate to 

have these committed folks 

recording our burial           

information.  

We have built a website to 

help inform and promote. We 

may include our essay      

information for students this 

year. We can also suggest 

sponsors visit our site to  

learn more about our         

association. We have included 

a link to Find -a-Grave and 

other links are being         

considered. Accepting        

advertising has been         

discussed. The public does 

ask us for cemetery contacts.   

This year we request that 

when registering, you include 

a phone number and email 

address that we plan to list on 

our website. Please visit our 

site at www.dccamn -public -

sharepoint.com . As always, 

we would appreciate your 

feedback and suggestions.  

Finally, I have to again     

express a big THANK YOU to 

each of you for serving our 

county cemeteries. Your hard 

work and dedication is      

appreciated. We are making 

an effort to bring more      

attention to all that you do for 

our communities. We thank 

you for also continuing to  

support the DCCA. Please 

plan on joining us on April 

23rd . 

 

John Chlian  

DCCA President  

http://www.dccamn-public-sharepoint.com
http://www.dccamn-public-sharepoint.com


Honoring our Douglas County Civil War Veterans 

Page 2 Douglas County          Cemetery Association            Newsletter 

Douglas County Cemetery Association Membership  

Bohemian Independent Cemetery, Brandon Cemetery, Calvary Catholic Cemetery, Carlos Prairie Cemetery, Christian Union 

Cemetery, Christina Lake Lutheran & Mission Convent Cemetery, East Moe Lutheran Church Cemetery, Ebenezer Cemetery, 

English Grove Cemetery, Evergreen Cemetery, Fahlun Lutheran Church Cemetery, Faith Lutheran Church Community     

Cemetery, First Lutheran Church Cemetery - Kensington, Fryksande Cemetery, Geneva Cemetery, Gordon Pleasant Hill     

Cemetery, Holmes City Lake Finnish Independent Apostolic Cemetery, Hudson Cemetery, Kinkead Cemetery, Lake Charley 

Cemetery, Lake Ida Cemetery, Lake Mary Cemetery, Moe Heights Cemetery, Mound Grove Cemetery, Nelson Cemetery, Oscar 

Lake Lutheran Church Cemetery, Rose Hill -Trinity Cemetery, Sauk Valley Lutheran Church Cemetery, Solem Lutheran 

Church Cemetery, Spruce Hill Cemetery, St. Luke’s Lutheran Church Cemetery, St. Mary's Catholic Church Cemetery, St. 

Nicholas Catholic Church Cemetery, St. Paul’s Lutheran Church Cemetery, Trinity-Zunker Cemetery, Trysil -Bethesda        

Cemetery, Van Loon Cemetery, Wennersborg Cemetery, West Moe Lutheran Church Cemetery, White Garden Cemetery,     

Zionsborg Cemetery   

This April marks the 150 th  Anniversary of the end of the Civil War . 

Recent findings suggest that the death toll far surpassed the original 

number recorded. According to a New York Times article in April of 

2012: 

For 110 years, the numbers stood as gospel: 618,222 men died in the 

Civil War, 360,222 from the North and 258,000 from the South — by 

far the greatest toll of any war in American history. But new research 

shows that the numbers were far too low.  

By combing through newly digitized census data from the 19th        

century, J. David Hacker, a demographic historian from Binghamton 

University in New York, has recalculated the death toll and increased 

it by more than 20 percent — to 750,000. 

The new figure is already winning acceptance from scholars. Civil War History, the journal that published Dr.   

Hacker’s paper, called it “among the most consequential pieces ever to appear” in its pages. And a pre-eminent     

authority on the era, Eric Foner, a historian at Columbia University, said:  

“It even further elevates the significance of the Civil War and makes a dramatic statement about how the war is a  

central moment in American history. It helps you understand, particularly in the South with a much smaller         

population, what a devastating experience this was.” 

The Civil War was fought from 1861 to 1865 to determine the survival of the Union or independence for the 

Confederacy. Among the 34 states as of January 1861, seven Southern slave states individually declared their 

secession from the United States and formed the Confederate States of America, known as the "Confederacy" or 

the "South". They grew to include eleven states, and although they claimed thirteen states and additional   

western territories, the Confederacy was never diplomatically recognized by a foreign country. The states that 

remained loyal and did not declare secession were known as the "Union" or the "North". The war had its origin 

in the fractious issue of slavery, especially the extension of slavery into the western territories.  After four years 

of combat that left over 600,000 Union and Confederate soldiers dead and destroyed much of the South's       

infrastructure, the Confederacy collapsed and slavery was abolished. Then began the Reconstruction and the 

processes of restoring national unity and guaranteeing civil rights to the freed slaves —Wikipedia 

In honor of this historic Civil War milestone, 

DCCA cemeteries are encouraged to record all        

veterans and use that information to plan a 

memorial service this year.                              

 

(Pictured: Knute Nelson)  
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Celebrating our Student Contest Winners 

2014 5 th  Grade Essay Contest Awards  

 

1st Place:   Averie Mounsden  *, (Osakis: Mrs. Sherr)  

  $75         Brycen Berg  *, (St Mary’s: Mr. Hovel) 

 Ellie Andreasen , (Lincoln: Mr. Rudolph)  

 Brittany Lanus , (Voyager: Mrs. Schofield)  

 Truett Berglund  ** (Woodland: Ms. Wall)  

 Josiyah Willard ,*(Homeschool/Truth Academy:Lloyd, Tanya Willard)  

 

2nd Place:    Shelbe Schmidt , (Osakis: Mr Dykema)  

  $50  Olivia Brault , (St. Mary’s: Mrs. Nelson) 

  Anna Meehan , (Lincoln: Shutter -Rm 106) 

  Laurie Clarstrom , (Woodland: Ms. Wall)  

  Beverly Clobes,  ** (Homeschool -Ron & Julie Clobes)  

 

3rd  Place:    Alexis Johanson , (Osakis: Mrs. Scherr)  

  $25  Joel Brault ,** (St. Mary’s: Mr. Hovel) 

  Andrew Johnson , (Lincoln: Mrs. Anderson)  

Honorable Mention : 

Hayleigh Niehoff , (Osakis: Mrs. Scherr)  

Kali Schoeck , (Osakis: Mrs. Scherr)  

Cora Larson , (St. Mary’s: Mrs. Nelson) 

Lexi Froemmin g, (St. Mary’s: Mr. Hovel) 

Dulce Bakker , (St. Mary’s: Mr. Hovel) 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Last fall, fifth grade students from Douglas County schools took part in the second annual essay contest entitled 

“What Stories Can The Stones Tell?”, organized and sponsored by DCCA. They were encouraged to visit family  

cemeteries, interview family members, talk with local military veterans or their families, ask questions of local 

cemetery board members, or review cemetery archives at the DCHS when researching their essays. Additional 

sponsors were Alexandria VFW Post 936, Osakis VFW Post 7902, REA’s Operation Round-Up, Nelson Community 

Center  and Katalyst Communications .  

Awarded students were recognized on November 7th. with an award certificate and gifts of $75, $50 or $25. Essays 

will be archived at the Douglas County Historical Society in Alexandria.  Several students presented their essays at 

the annual Veteran’s Day service held Nov. 11th , at the Living Waters Church in Alexandria.  Congratulations and 

thank you to the following awarded students and their schools:     

*   Veteran’s Day Service choice 

** Veteran’s Day Service choice, alternate 

Beverly Clobes  

Homeschool: Ron and Julie Clobes  

Kali Schoeck, Averie Mounsden, Shelbe Sch midt,                                

Alexis Johanson, Hayleigh Niehoff  

Osakis  



Essay Contest (cont.) 
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Brittany Lanus  

Voyager  

Left to right:   

Lexi Froemming, Joel Brault,    

Dulce Bakker, Olivia Brault,     

Cora Larsen, Brycen Berg          

St. Maryõs 

Laurie Clarstrom, Truett Berglund  

Woodland  
Anna Meehan, Andrew Johnson, Ellie Andreasen  

Lincoln  

Josiyah Willard  

Homeschool ñTruth Academy  



Creative Corner: On a Hill Far Away ...  
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On a hill far away stood an old rugged cross,  

The emblem of suffering and shame;  

And I love that old cross where the dearest and best,  

For a world of lost sinners was slain. 

So I'll cherish the old rugged cross,  

Till my trophies at last I lay down,  

I will cling to the old rugged cross,  

And exchange it someday for a crown. 

 

Oh, that old rugged cross, so despised by the world,  

Has a wondrous attraction for me;  

For the dear Lamb of God left His glory above,  

To bear it to dark Calvary. 

So I'll cherish the old rugged cross,  

Till my trophies at last I lay down,  

I will cling to the old rugged cross,  

And exchange it someday for a crown. 

 

A lthough the variety of songs played and sung at funerals illustrate how more and more 

people are choosing to personalize and celebrate their loved one’s lives with a fitting     

farewell, isn’t it good that some of the old standards still seem more than fitting? Read on 

for the history of one of those great songs:                                                                                

George Bennard  was a native of Youngstown, Ohio, and was reared in Iowa. After his 

conversion in a Salvation Army meeting, he and his wife became brigade leaders before 

leaving the organization for the Methodist Church. As a Methodist evangelist, Bennard 

wrote "The Old Rugged Cross" in Albion, Michigan, in the fall of 1912  as a response to    

ridicule that he had received at a revival meeting.  Bennard spent his life evangelizing and 

retired to Reed City, Michigan, and the town    maintains a museum dedicated to his life 

and ministry and a memorial has been created in Youngstown at Lake Park Cemetery.  

In the old rugged cross, stained with blood so divine 

Such a wonderful beauty I see 

For 'twas on that old cross Jesus suffered and died 

To pardon and sanctify me. 

So I'll cherish the old rugged cross,  

Till my trophies at last I lay down,  

I will cling to the old rugged cross,  

And exchange it someday for a crown. 

 

To the old rugged cross I will ever be true,  

It's shame and approach gladly bear;  

Then He'll call me someday to my home far away,  

Where His glory forever I'll share. 

So I'll cherish the old rugged cross,  

Till my trophies at last I lay down,  

I will cling to the old rugged cross,  

And exchange it someday for a crown. 



Return Address: 
Douglas County Historical Society 
1219 South Nokomis Street 
Alexandria, MN 56308 

Douglas County 
Cemetery Association, Inc. 
A Minnesota Non -Profit Corporation  

Email: kim.dillon@dchsmn.org 

Our Mission       Board Members/Officers 

"The Douglas County Cemetery 

Association will work hard to 

fulfill its purpose of being a         

resource for member cemeteries 

in dealing with the operational 

problems that arise, creating mutually beneficial relationships 

between our members, promoting our cemeteries as the    

guardians of our county's heritage and as a place of lasting 

tribute. to the memory of those who have gone on before us." 

Our Goals        

¶ To work with many other organizations to provide service to those  

concerned about our heritage.  

¶ To help those working on family genealogy.  

¶ To support efforts to maintain our cemeteries as well -landscaped and 

comforting places to visit.  

¶ To collect information to identify notable people buried in our       

cemeteries and historical gravesites.  

¶ To do mundane chores of developing better deed forms for             

membership and better transfer records.  

Newsletter Editor:                 

Kathryn Liesemeyer                         

Katalyst Communications, Alexandria, MN  

President:  John Chlian  

Vice-Pres. Joel Blank  

Secretary:  Julie Kirscht  

Treasurer/Membership Chair:  

  Sue Tvrdik  

Gary Adamson  

Donna Gunderson  

Ralph Gunderson  

Gabriel J. Pipo  

Gene Rasmusen  

Kevin Sather  

Kristi Wussow  

Ann Skoglund, ex -officio  

 

Annual membership meetings are held the fourth 

Thursday of April at: First Congregational UCC, 

Alexandria, MN. 

We will work closely with the Douglas County 

Historical Society to maintain cemetery records. 

For more information about DCCA contact:  John 

Chlian @ chlian@gctel.net  


